
 

 

 

After School Care 

Gill McIlhone 528 2691 

Brownies & Girl Guides 

Tania Lock 938 6072 

City Councillorðresident 

Pat Christianson  528 2710 

Community Garden 

Max Christensen 970 7630 

Keas, Cubs & Scouts 

Alan Morrissey 527 0440 

Lighthouse Church & Drop In  

Rita Bota 939 0442 

Pinehaven Home Group 

Kate Turner 528 4415 

Pinehaven Playcentre 

Kate Beaumont 563 5140 

Pinehaven Library 

  528 2208 

Pinehaven School 

Kaylene Macnee 528 4365 

Silverstream Petanque Club 

Claire   972 4406 

Pinehaven Tennis Club 

Barry Yandle 528 7045 

Yoga  

Maria Christensen  970 7630 

Roz Brown   526 7573 

Community Contacts  

The Silverpine Scout Group has been enjoying the fine 
summer, spending most weeks outdoors and making 
good use of Pinehaven Reserve. Recent activities in-
clude:  

Two Scout tramps in the Tararuas, to Roaring Stag Hut 
& Mitre Flats Hut. 

The annual Founders Day camp, known as Mudslide 
Day, was attended by all sections. Activities included 
rifle/pistol shooting, archery, a trolley derby, and dry-
land regatta. The camping competition was won by 
our Scouts and they will now compete in the Lower 
North Island contest.  

A Lower North Island regional Scout camp with 350 
attending was held at Brookfield in Wainuiomata. 

The public tent burning educational exercise with the 
NZ Fire Service was cancelled due to the fire ban, but 
it  will be rescheduled.  

Next year the 10 day tri-annual NZ Jamboree will be 
held in Fielding. Preparation is well underway and 
Silverpine will be sending a contingent of 30 in a com-
bined troop with Heretaunga Scout Group. 

Numbers: Our Kea section is running at full capacity 
but with a number about to fly up to Cubs, we have 
now cleared our waiting list. Cubs and Scouts are run-
ning healthy numbers and have spaces available now. 

If you want to know more, contact Alan Morrissey on 

527 0440 or visit www.scouts.org.nz. 

Keas completing their road safety badge with  
community constable Kerry Fenton  

Rabbit anyone?? 
Has anyone lost a rabbit recently? 
Over the last week or two, there 

has been a beautiful, fat, caramel 
coloured rabbit hanging round on 

the zigzag (the path from Win-
chester Ave to Wyndham Road). 

It regularly visits the neighbourõs 
rabbit but doesnõt 
seem to have a home 

of its own. If it is 
yours, feel 

free to 
come and 
catch it! 
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Pinehaven Picnic a great success 

Gymkhana on the reserve with the Pinehaven Hall in the 

background (c 1948) 

After postponing on Waitangi Day 
(one of the few damp days in Feb-
ruary), the Pinehaven Picnic was 
held on the Friday evening in balmy 
sunshine. The kids enjoyed the ta-
ble tennis table while the adults ate 
good food, drank a little wine (well I 
know I did!) and caught up with 
friends and neighbours, old and 
new. The hall grounds are a perfect 
venue for such a community event 
- we are blessed to have such an 
asset thanks to the generosity of 
the Goodwin family nearly 70 years ago. We aim to make the picnic an annual event so pen-
cil it in for Waitangi Day next year.  
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Garden needs new life 
We started our little community garden at the hall 
three years ago, hoping locals would embrace the 
idea of a focal point for those interested in gar-
dening and socializing. Until recently, locals Bar-
bara and David Winter did a marvelous job as de 
factor caregivers, applying their gardening skills. 
However, last year they needed to reduce their 
workload and the garden is now languishing. 

A community garden needs a motivator and 
driver - without a local óchampionô it will slowly 
revert to lawn. If you would like to be that cham-
pion, or part of a group, then we would love to 
hear from you. Alternatively, do you have other 
ideas for using the area? Have a look next time 
you are passing, it is at the rear of the hall prop-
erty. So will it be fruit trees, garden or grass (of 
the lawn type!), or are there other brilliant ideas 
out there? Please contact Max on 9707630 or at 
whatford@clear.net.nz 

Web site revamp 
Thanks to the efforts of Ken Dixon, our web site has 
been revamped and revitalised. Visit us at 
www.ppa.org.nz and check it out to see old newslet-
ters, photos, committee details etc. A handy new 
feature is the ability to check out the hall usage to 
see if the community hall is available for your next 
event. We hire it out to locals at just $10 per hour.  

The new Pinehaven Weather Station is also linked to 
the website. Set up by Ken just before Christmas, the 
site records details such as temperature, wind, hu-
midity and rain. Historical data is starting to build up 
as can be seen in the graph below.  
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A Pinehaven family 
company  

 

Old Man Pine $115 m
3 
 

Macrocarpa $120 m
3  

Gum $125 m
3  

Phone 934 4879 or  
021 650 347 

JUST WOOD  

Editor: Ella Kahu      Contributions welcome: ella@kahu.org

School Report  

 

By Kaylene Macnee, Principal 

 Calling all 4 Year Olds! 
If your child is starting school this year, please let us know as soon as 

possible. I am happy to show you around our wonderful school and an-

swer any questions .To make an appointment, or to get enrolment infor-

mation, please contact the school office on 528 4365 or email us at of-

fice@pinehaven.school.nz. Our website, www.pinehaven.school.nz, is 

also great if you would like to find out more about our school.   

 Extended Space for Pinehaven Playcentre 
The old school pool has recently been demolished, a project funded by the 

Ministry of Education. The space has now been flattened and grassed. We 
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lease so they can use the space to maximise learning for our local pre-

schoolers. If you are interested in the proposed design for the site, feel 

free to view the sketch on our noticeboard by Room 6.  

 Thanks to Heretaunga Rotary  
We would like to publicly acknowledge the work of the Heretaunga Ro-

tary Club who funded and built six raised gardens in our school grounds. 

Each class has responsibility to plant and care for an area of the gardens 

and this provides great authentic learning opportunities for our children. 

 Thanks to the community 
We would also like to say thanks to our local community who put tokens 

in our jar late last year when the Fonterra promotion was running at 

Silverstream New World. We received a cash donation of just over 

$1,200 and have used it to purchase ICT equipment for the children to use 

for learning. Your support is much appreciated!  

Library book parade 1961 

Pinehaven  
Library  

 

Mon Wed Fri: 12.30-4.30pm 

Tuesday: 5-7pm 

Saturday: 10.30am�³ 12.30pm 

pinehaven@uhcc.govt.nz 

Phone: 528-2208 


